
 

 

 

 

Fellow Laborers,                              July 5, 2025   

Somebody is praying! We have experienced some amazing answers to prayer these past couple of 

months as we’ve settled into our new lives and ministry! Praise the Lord! Thank you for holding us 

up in prayer and providing the means for us to be able to minister in the UK.  

Hosting USA Laborers: We’ve had the joy of welcoming three visiting groups already this summer, 

beginning with Pastor Lamb and his team from Landmark Baptist Church in Parkersburg, West 

Virginia. In their short time with us, they were a great blessing—five souls were saved, and our 

Sunday morning teen class was launched! They also helped assemble our studio equipment, which 

we plan to use for recording Bible-teaching segments next month. 

Next, we welcomed the Pierce family from Linton, Indiana. They ministered through music, helped in 

the children’s class, distributed Gospel invitations door to door, and more. What a gift it is to see 

families serving Jesus together! 

Missionary Evangelist James Belisle joined us for our 

Men’s Day Out, where 21 men and lads enjoyed 

fellowship over a museum visit and fish and chips. He 

preached both services the next day, and the church 

was truly encouraged. 

Soul Report: After spending the last 10 years abroad, 

I’ve noticed what seems to be a growing openness to 

the Gospel here in England. Many, especially within my 

generation, are searching, perhaps more than ever 

before. One example is Abby. While witnessing in the 

city center on a Saturday morning, I shared the Gospel 

with two of her coworkers. Abby sat down beside them, 

listened intently, and eagerly prayed to accept Christ. 

Before leaving, she shared that just the day before, she 

had asked God to reveal His purpose to her. She said 

to me, “There must be more to life than working my job.” 

Since then, she’s been coming to church, and we’re 

planning to begin discipleship with her in the coming 

weeks. In the past 2 months, we’ve witnessed to 17 

souls, with 6 accepting Christ. 

Family Update: Our family has been able to purchase a Honda Stepwgn, eight-seater, which 

we’ve put to good use in moving into our new home and for use in ministry. Regarding our 

new home, we have been blessed with a beautiful countryside home that is perfect for the 

needs of our family and not too far from the church. Our new field address is Loft Shay Farm, 

Clitheroe Road, Preston, PR3 2YQ, United Kingdom. Both the car purchase and house rental 

application went smoothly—answered prayers, no doubt!  

For His glory, 

Daniel, Rachel, 

Ruby, and Andrew Solt 

PICTURES (top to bottom, left to right): 

1. Abby’s first time in church  7. With Missionary Evangelist James 

2. Windy day at our new home      Belisle 

3. Solt siblings   8. Teen Class 

4. With the Elwood family from Iowa 9. Scan here to watch our June 

5. With the group from West Virginia              Update. 

6. With the Pierce family from Indiana 

SOLT SIBLING 
ADVENTURES 

Ruby has been enjoying 
learning different Bible 
stories in church and loves 
to act them out at home! 
She recently sang in 
church for the first time 
with her SS class. Andrew 
is growing fast. He is five 
months old already! He 
loves to smile, giggle, and 
grab his toes and toys! He 
is now teething, so a lot of 
chewing is going on. He is 
also very determined to 
learn how to roll over onto 
his belly. 


